KALOOMBA AND DISTRICT WILDLIFE CONSERVATION SOCIETY NEWSLETTER NO., 37. AUGUST. 1979 PRICE 200

Malgor notravarence aviacity for the consequence

Registered for posting as a publication -- Category (B)

Editor. G. N. Alcorn. Rutland Road, Medlow Bath. N.S.W.



Patron, Allen A. Strom A.M.

Plutonium is thalidomide for ever. — Dr. Helen Caldicot.

OUR SOCIETY

COMING MELTINGS

August 30th The speaker is to be Anne Jelenik, Ranger Naturalist, Blue Mountains National Park.

Venue... The Hut, Valley of Waters, Wentworth Falls
Time... 8pm.

September 27th Colin Slade is to speak on Ferns. Time 8pm Venue... The Hut Wentworth Falls.

October 25th. The speaker is to be Alan Catford and the subject the Barrier Reef. Time 8pm. Venue. The Hut..

November 29th. Mr G. Blackwell is to speak on Ao Tea Roa — New Zealand, The Long White Cloud. 8pm. The Hut.

orgoor be to distribute on boridge the kindy of besing and

THE COLO - HUNTER VILDERNESS

Peter Noble showed us all over it with splendid slides, each group of which he referred to a map. He said "the slides were taken over a number of years".

What great adventures this young bushwalker has had in this beautiful and difficult area, the Northern Blue Mountains.

It is great to know that it is now National Park and declared Wilderness.

Walks Programme September to December 1979.

Saturday 1st. September. Waratah Gardens.

Baily of Meany said that I will be a little of the control of the

Cars to meet at Mt. Victoria Station at 10am. thence to Waratah Gardens (near Berambing on the Bell/Richmond Road). This is a good wildflower and bird area however the walk is short, so a call into Rigby Hill on the return journey may be made.

KATOOMBA AND DISTRICT WILDLIFE CONSERVATION SOCIETY

Newsletter No. 37 August 1979 Price 20¢ Hell P2. TE sum Martin La

Saturday 6th. October. Narrow Neck.

Cars meet at 9.30am. at beginning of Narrow Neck Road off Cliff Drive Katoomba. Walk is along Narrow Neck Plateau. Good wildflower area plus superb views.

Saturday 3rd. November. Lockley Pylon.

Cars meet on Mt Hay road near Leura Public School 9.30am. A favourite walk with botanical, geological and ornithological interest and superb scenery especially from Lockley Pylon. Energetic walkers could continue on to Blue Gum Forest should they wish.

Saturday 1st. December

Meet at The Hut , Walley of Waters. 10am. Usually a short walk in the vicinity prior to the annual barbeque. Really Barbecue and social evening at the Hut. Bring your own snags etc. to burn. The walk is usually decided "on the spot" according to prevailing weather conditions e.g. Fire bans or steady Snow. Even Blowflies.

Walks reports June/August

** .* .*

Saturday June 3rd. Sassafras Gully from Faulconbridge to Springwood. It was a rather dull day but free of rain and with some sunny patches. It was a smaller group than usual with 14 starters. The track commences immediately opposite the Faulconbridge railway crossing and follows a gently fallingtrack into Sassafras Creek. On the way down thewalkers were delighted to find a nice colony of one of the largest greenhood orchids (Pterostylis grandiflora), this is one of the most beautiful greenhoods in Australia, nearby was a colony of Acianthus orchids (A.fornicatus), a very small but interesting little plant. These two orchids are winter bloomers as are a number of other genera. The valley is quite beautiful with a well defined path and some magnificent sassafras, turpentine and eucalypts. Lunch was eaten on a grassy patch and the walk proceeded further down the creek to Wiggins track and the party returned to civilisation after a pleasant and interesting day.

Saturday July 7th. Glenbrook National Park to Erskine Lookout and descent to Erskine Creek. A glorious day with 22 walkers. We met at National Park entrance and proceeded for several kilometres along the main track to Woodford, branching off along the Terean Lockout Fire Thail to the start of the Jack Evans track KATOOMBA AND DISTRICT WILDLIFE CONSERVATION SOCIETY

Newsletter No 37. August 1979 Price 20¢

near Erskine Lookout. The track drops steeply into Erskine Creek near its lower end, about 3 kilometres from its junction with the Nepean River. The creek in this area is very beautiful with sandbanks and rapids and the occasional deep pool. The creek is an interesting ecological area and was enjoyed very much by the group. Plants and trees shewed quite a lot of variation and specific differences from those at higher levels.

The climb back after lunch near the creek, was a fairly steep one but was achieved without incident. A couple of nice specimens of Caladenia alba were observed on the plateau, also a boronia-like shrub which proved difficult to identify. Numbers of birds were observed both on the plateau and down in the creek, the lack of a good "birdo makes positive identification somewhat un reliable, apart from very well known species. A splendid day with superb weather. A possible future walk could be along the "Jack Evans Track" to a road in the vicinity of Warragamba Dam. This would be the continuation of the track followed by the party into Erskine Creek.

Saturday August 4th Blue Gum Swamp via Shaws Ridge, Winmalee.

A cloudless perfect day attracted 29 walkers for this interesting route. We met at the end of White Cross Road, Winmalee. The party descended a short distance to the junction of the track from Blue Gum Swamp and took the right hand track to follow Shaws Ridge, a pleasant, undulating track with good displays of some of the earlier Spring flowers, these included bossias, hardenbergias, leucopogan, banksias and some lovely patches of boronia ledifolia, a few hoveas and also grevilleas and many others all welcome signs of warmer weather to come. Lunch was eaten after the descent into Blue Gum Swamp and the creek was followed back. This is a delightful area with some fine eucalypts (£.deanei) and angophoras, the swamp also has some large melaleucas, some macrozamias were also observed; the only crchids in flower were in a patch of Acianthus fornicatus, the area looked as if it should have had plenty of greenhoods, however none were seen. This was a reasonably long walk but fairly easy as it did not involve any very steep climbing. A number of branch tracks exist but if walkers keep to the left hand tracks there is small chance of getting lost. The area is remarkable for the number of birds present and would reward those interested in birdwatching.

Another super outing enjoyed by all.

ww.K.G.

PROPOSAL TO CHANGE MEETING NIGHT

The Management Committee has been approached by some members who feel that Friday would be preferable to Thursday for Society meetings because:-

- (a) There are members who come to the Mountains on Friday to weekend here, and wish to attend meetings.
- (b) There are members who commute and find it too inconvenient and/or arduous to attend meetings on a night followed by a working day.

To help the committee decide whether an appropriate resolution should be presented to a general meeting, it would like members to have ample time for consideration, and then if they have a decided view to inform the committee, and if possible their reasons for it.

To avoid extra work for our overworked secretary members are asked to send submissions to the Acting Assistant Secretary, 28Buena Vista AV. Wentworth Falls, who will collate the information and present it to the Management Committee.

It is anticipated that many members will not have a strong preference in this matter, and the committee will make this inference unless you make your wishes known.

KATOOMBA AND DISTRICT WINDLIFE CONSERVATION SOCIETY

Newsletter No.37 P4. August 1975 Price 20¢

WILSON'S PROMONTORY

Ranger Peter Thomas, now a ranger at Wilson's Promontory, National Park, Victoria, writes with enthusiasm about the place. "It is a beautiful park with good variety of habitats, plenty of birds, animals and plants, his letter says'Crescent noneyeaters are as common here as pied currawongs on the Mountains.' Ground thrush and beautiful firetail are also easily come by.Wedgetailed and white-breasted sea eagles nest on the Promontory regularly. We also saw 50 Cape Barren geese on the mainland last week'.

"There are lots of animals here as well, mobs of 'roos, wombats, koalas and around the islands there is a colony of fur seals. On the beach the other day there was a pygmy sperm whale washed up. It was approximately 10 feet long and light grey in colour. This was apparentlyonly the second complete specimen in Victorian $_{\rm W}$ aters"

Petersays he has started finding a few orchids and photographing them and hopes to photograph a wedge tailed eagle at its nest later on this year.

Any of our members visiting Wilson's Promontory can be assured of a warm welcome from Peter.

NATIONAL PARK BIRD LIST

A checklist of birds in the Blue Mountains National Park and the Greater Southern Blue Mountains National Park has been issued by the Park authorities. It does not include sightings on the Warragamba Dam or the agricultural land in the Megalong Valley. The list is attractively printed with brief notes on the occurence and habitat of each species. A total of 178 species has been recorded.

The list may be obtained free from the National Park office, 244 Great Western Highway, Blackheath, or will be posted on request.

SATIATED TIGER CAT

National Park Ranger Naturalist Anne Jelinek recently had the task of removing a satiated tiger cat from a fowl yard in the lower mountains and releasing it in the Bush.

This beautiful spotted marsupial predator had broken into the fowl yard, eaten the 4 fowls therein, either couldn't get out again or couldn't be bothered after such a gargantuan feast, and curled up and went to sleep!

Great to know the species still exists in the Mountains.

PEREGRINE FALCONS AND D.D.T.

A recent T.V. film on Birds of Prey in Alaska, showed peregrine falcons' nests where theeggs had failed to hatch because the eggshells were so thin that they either cracked or broke under the sitting birds. These thin shells were cause by D.D.T. stored in the fatty tissues of the falcons' prey. And this, said the commentator, happens in the most remote wilderness in North America: Elsewhere in U.S.A. this falcon is extinct as a result of this D.D.T. caused breeding failure.

A pair of peregrine falcons have an eyrie in the cliffs above the National Pass, Wentworth Falls Reserve and seem to breed successfully there each spring. They can often be seen along the cliffs and it is a wonderful sight to watch their mastery of the air.

KALCOPAR AND DISTRICT WINDLIFE CONSERVATION SOCIETY

Newsletter No 37 Page 5 August 1979 Price 20¢

GREAT LEAP BACK
Under this heading the Sydney Morning Herald reports a problem
in China from large-scale frog and toad hunts in the irrigation canals and the fields as a cheap source of poultry fodder.

Some species, including a giant toad with a voracious appetite for the destructive Army-worm moth, were in danger of extinction. As a result, Agricultural Communes this year had to use large quantities of expensive insecticide.

 $$\tt BACK$$ FROM THE GRAVE For the past 3 years there has been no reliable sighting of the light Parrot. Although presumed extinct by many people, expeditions have continued to search for it.

One of the most exciting ornithological events in the southern One of the most exciting ornithological events in the southern hemisphere for many years was its rediscovery in north east South-australia. Mr Sean Parker the curator of birds at S.A. Museum, and fir Rex Ellis were the discoverers. Their expedition used camels to minimise disturbance to wildlife. As its name suggests, the Night largest is strictly nocturnal. They move about at night in search of spinifex seed and water. During the day they roost in holes or burrows in the ground. The bird makes its nest on a platform of spinifes in the middle of prickly lovelevel spinifes. sticks in the middle of prickly low-level spinifex.

Never numerous, the birds' nesting and feeding habits have made at vulnerable to feral cats and foxes.

The expedition was financed by the recently formed World Wildlife Fund (Australia).

- -G. Blackwell.

ACTIVITIES TO PRESERVE LAND

FUND RAISING ACTIVITIES IN JULY - - It is good to be able to report that the Art Exhibition, Hugh Speirs' talk 'The Landscape Art of the Blue Mountains' and the Members' Wine Supper were very enjoyable and successful. A total of 303 Dollars was raised for the Land preservation Fund.

The Committee thanks everyone who made donations or helped so ably, and is especially grateful to Hugh Speirs for his interesting and informative lecture.

HEW HEAFLETS IN THE HUT - near the visitors' book. These contain details of the Society's Land Preservation project and a small donation form. Members who do Hut duty please note that if they are given money for the Fund, they should issue a receipt (Donations Receipt Book) and write 'for Land Preservation Fund' on it

OPPORTUNITY TABLE This will be held at the Society' general

meeting in November, in aid of the Land Preservation Fund.
Donations of your leftovers would be appreciated - such items as books, clothing accessories, crockery, kitchenware, knick-knacks, tools, vases or anything else, new or used (except 2nd hand clothing) that you think someone might buy. If possible prices should be marked

on your donations.

Goods may be brought on the sale night, or preferably to the October meeting, or left at 23 Edward Pde. Wentworth Falls.

Enquiries: please 'phone Dick Rushton (58-6746) or Winsome Gregory

57-1573;

(57-1573). UNFINANCIAL MEMBERS if a red dot appears in this space..... we have not received your Subscription for 1979 if 2 dots are shown then 1978 and 1979 are owing.

Tuniona & Pensioners \$1

This version of the Newsletter was re-typed from the original by Phoebe Coster in August 2021 to enable search engines to 'see' the text. Minor changes have been made to correct typographical errors and to add clarity.

KATOOMBA AND DISTRICT WILDLIFE CONSERVATION SOCIETY NEWSLETTER NO. 37 AUGUST 1979 PRICE 20 cents.

Registered for posting as a publication – Category (B)

Editor. G.N. Alcorn. Rutland Road Road, Medlow Bath. NSW

Patron. Allen A. Strom AM

Plutonium is thalidomide for ever. -- Dr Helen Caldicot

OUR SOCIETY

COMING MEETINGS.

<u>August 30th</u> The speaker is to be Anne Jelenik, Ranger Naturalist, Blue Mountains

National Park. Venue. The Hut, Valley of Waters, Wentworth Falls. Time 8pm.

<u>September 27th</u>. Colin Slade is to speak on Ferns. Time 8 pm Venue The Hut Wentworth Falls.

October 25th. The speaker is to be Alan Catford and the subject the Barrier Reef. Time 8 pm.

Venue The Hut.

November 29th. Mr G. Blackwell is to speak on Ao Tea Roa – New Zealand, The Long White

Cloud. 8pm. The Hut.

THE COLO – HUNTER WILDERNESS

Peter Noble showed us all over it with splendid slides, each group of which he referred to a map. He said "the slides were taken over a number of years".

What great adventures this young bushwalker has had in this beautiful and difficult area, the Northern Blue Mountains.

It is great to know that it is now National Park and declared Wilderness.

Walks Program September to December 1979.

Saturday 1st September. Waratah Gardens.

Cars to meet at Mt Victoria Station at 10am, thence to Waratah Gardens (near Berambing on the Bell/Richmond Road). This is a good wildflower and bird area however the walk is short, so a call into Rigby Hill on the return ????

Saturday 6th October. Narrow Neck.

Cars meet at 9.30 am, at beginning of Narrow Neck Road off Cliff Drive Katoomba. Walk is along Narrow Neck Plateau. Good wildflower area plus superb views.

Saturday 3rd November. Lockley Pylon.

Cars meet on Mt Hay Road near Leura Public School 9.30 am. A favourite walk with botanical, geological and ornithological interest and superb scenery especially from Lockley Pylon. Energetic walkers could continue on to Blue Gum Forest should they wish.

Saturday 1st December.

Meet at The Hut Valley of Waters 10 am. Usually a short walk in the vicinity prior to the annual barbeque. Really Barbecue and social evening at the Hut. Bring your own snags etc. to burn. The walk is usually decided "on the spot" according to prevailing weather conditions e.g. Fire bans or steady Snow. Even Blowflies.

Walks reports June/August

Saturday June 3rd. Sassafras Gully from Faulconbridge to Springwood. It was a rather dull day but free of rain and with some sunny patches. It was a smaller group than usual with 14 starters. The track commences immediately opposite the Faulconbridge railway crossing follows a gently falling track into Sassafras Creek. On the way down the walkers were delighted to find a nice colony of one of the largest greenhood orchids (*Pterostylis grandiflora*), this is one of the most beautiful greenhoods in Australia, nearby was a colony of Acianthis orchids (*Acianthis fornicatus*), a very small but interesting little plant. These two orchids are winter bloomers as are a number of other genera. The valley is quite beautiful with a well defined path and some magnificent sassafras, turpintine and eucalypts. Lunch was eaten on a grassy patch and the walk proceeded further down the creek to Wiggins track and the party returned to civilisation after a pleasant and interesting day.

Saturday July 7th. Glenbrook National Park to Erskine Lookout and descent to Erskine Creek. A glorious day with 22 walkers. We met at National Park entrance and proceeded for several kilometres along the main track to Woodford, branching off along the Nepean Lookout Fire Trail to the start of the Jack Evans track near Erskine Lookout. The track drops steeply into Erskine Creek near its lower end, about 3 kilometres from its junction with the Nepean River. The creek in this area is very beautiful with sandbanks and rapids and the occasional deep pool. The creek is an interesting ecological area and was enjoyed very much by the group. Plants and trees shewed quite a lot of variation and specific differences from those at higher levels.

The climb back after lunch near the creek, was a fairly steep one but was achieved without incident. A couple of nice specimens of *Caladenia alba* were observed on the plateau, also a boronia-like shrub which proved difficult to identify. Numbers of birds were observed both on the plateau and down in the creek, the lack of a good "birdo" makes positive identification somewhat unreliable, apart from very well known species. A splendid day with superb weather. A possible future walk could be along the "Jack Evans Track" to a road in the vicinity of Warragamba Dam. This would be the continuation of the track followed by the party into Erskine Creek.

Saturday August 4th. Blue Gum Swamp via Shaws Ridge, Winmalee.

A cloudless perfect day attracted 29 walkers for this interesting route. We met at the end of White Cross Road, Winmalee. The party descended a short distance to the junction of the track from Blue Gum Swamp and took the right hand track to follow Shaws Ridge, a pleasant, undulating track with good displays of some of the earlier Spring flowers, these included bossias, hardenbergias, leucopogan, banksias and some lovely patches of boronia ledifolia, a few hoveas and also grevilleas and many others all welcome signs of warmer weather to come. Lunch was eaten after the descent into Blue Gum Swamp and the creek was followed back. This is a delightful area with some fine eucalyptus (*Eucalyptus deanei*) and angophoras, the swamp also has some large melaleucas, some macrozamias were also observed; the only orchids in flower were in a patch of *Acianthus fornicatus*, the area looked as if it should have had plenty of greenhoods, however none were seen. This was a reasonably long walk but fairly easy as it did not involve any very steep climbing. A number of branch tracks exist but if walkers keep to the left hand tracks there is small chance of getting lost. The area is remarkable for the number of birds present and would reward those interested in birdwatching.

Another super outing enjoyed by all....K.G.

PROPOSAL TO CHANGE MEETING NIGHT

The Management Committee has been approached by some members who feel that Friday would be a preferable to Thursday for Society meetings because:-

- (a) There are members who come to the Mountains on Friday to weekend here, and wish to attend meetings.
- (b) There are members who commute and find it too inconvenient and/or arduous to attend meetings on a night followed by a working day.

To help the committee decide whether an appropriate resolution should be presented to a general meeting, it would like members to have ample time for consideration, and then if they have a decided view to inform the committee and if possible their reasons for it.

To avoid extra work for our overworked secretary members are asked to send submissions to the Acting Assistant Secretary, 28 Buena Vista Ave, Wentworth Falls, who will collate the information and present it to the Management Committee.

It is anticipated that many members will not have a strong preference in this matter, and the committee will make this inference unless you make your wishes known.

WILSON'S PROMONTORY

Ranger Peter Thomas, now a ranger at Wilson's Promontory, National Park, Victoria, writes with enthusiasm about the place. "It is a beautiful park with good variety of habitats, plenty of birds, animals and plants, his letter says 'Crescent honeyeaters are as common here as pied currawongs on the Mountains.' Ground thrush and beautiful firetail are also easily come by. Wedgetailed and white-breasted sea eagles nest on the Promontory regularly. We also saw 50 Cape Barren geese on the mainland last week".

"There are lots of animals here as well, mobs of 'roos, wombats, koalas and around the island there is a colony of fur seals. On the beach the other day there was a pygmy sperm whale washed up. It was approximately 10 feet long and light grey in colour. This was apparently only the second complete specimen in Victorian waters".

Peter says he has started finding a few orchids and photographing them and hopes to photograph a wedge tailed eagle at its nest later on this year.

Any of our members visiting Wilson's Promontory can be assured of a warm welcome from Peter.

NATIONAL PARK BIRD LIST

A check list of birds in the Blue Mountains National Park and the Greater Southern Blue Mountains National Park has been issued by the Park authorities. It does not include sightings on the Warragamba Dam or the agricultural land in the Megalong Valley. The list is attractively printed with brief notes on the occurrence and habitat of each species. A total of 178 species has been recorded.

The list may be obtained free from the National Park Office, 244 Great Western Highway, Blackheath, or will be posted on request.

SATIATED TIGER CAT

National Park Ranger Naturalist Anne Jelinek recently had the task of removing a satiated tiger cat from a fowl yard in the lower mountains and releasing it in the Bush.

This beautiful spotted marsupial predator had broken into the fowl yard, eaten the 4 fowls therein, either couldn't get out again or couldn't be bothered after such a gargantuan feast, and curled up and went to sleep!

Great to know the species still exist in the Mountains.

PEREGRINE FALCONS AND D.D.T.

A recent TV film on Birds of Prey in Alaska, showed peregrine falcon's nests where the eggs had failed to hatch because the egg shells were so thin that they wither cracked or broke under the sitting birds. These thin shells were caused by D.D.T. stored in the fatty tissues of the falcon's prey. And this, said the commentator, happens in the most remote wilderness in North America! Elsewhere in USA this falcon is extinct as a result of this D.D.T. caused breeding failure.

A pair of peregrine falcons have an eyrie in the cliffs above the National Pass, Wentworth Falls Reserve and seem to breed successfully there each spring. They can often be seen along the cliffs and it is a wonderful sight to watch their mastery of the air...G.A.

Box 29 Wentworth Falls 2782 for subscriptions and also articles for this Newsletter. Thank You:

GREAT LEAP BACK

Under this heading the Sydney Morning Herald reports a problem in China from large-scale frog and toad hunts in the irrigation canals and the fields as a cheap source of poultry fodder.

Some species, including a giant toad with a voracious appetite for the destructive Army-worm moth, were in danger of extinction. As a result, Agricultural Communes this year had to use large quantities of expensive insecticide.

BACK FROM THE GRAVE

For the past 3 years there has been no reliable sighting of the Night Parrot. Although presumed extinct by many people, expeditions have continued to search for it.

One of the most exciting ornithological events in the southern hemisphere for many years was its rediscovery in north east South Australia. Mr Sean Parker the curator of birds at South Australia Museum, and Mr Rex Ellis were the discoverers. Their expedition used camels to minimise disturbance to wildlife. As its name suggests, the Night Parrot is strictly nocturnal. They move about at night in search of spinifex seed and water. During the day they roost in holes or burrows in the ground. The bird makes its nest on a platform of sticks in the middle of prickly low-level spinifex.

Never numerous, the birds nesting and feeding habits have made it vulnerable to feral cats and foxes.

The expedition was financed by the recently formed World Wildlife Fund (Australia).

G. Blackwell.

ACTIVITIES TO PRESERVE LAND

FUND RAISING ACTIVITIES IN JULY – It is good to be able to report that the Art Exhibition, Hugh Speirs talk "The Landscape Art of the Blue Mountains and the Members Wine Supper were very enjoyable and successful. A total of \$303 was raised for the Land Preservation Fund.

The Committee thanks everyone who made a donation or helped so ably, and is especially grateful to Hugh Speirs for his interesting and informative lecture.

NEW LEAFLETS IN THE HUT – near the visitors book. These contain details of the Society's Land Preservation project and a small donation form. <u>Members who do Hut duty</u> please note that if they are given money for the Fund, they should issue a receipt (Donations Receipt Book) and write 'for Land Preservation Fund' on it.

OPPORTUNITY TABLE.. This will be held at the Society's general meeting in November, in aid of the Land Preservation Fund.

Donations of your leftovers would be appreciated – such items as books, clothing accessories, crockery, kitchenware, knick-knacks, tools, vases or anything else, new or used (except 2nd hand clothing) that you think someone might buy. If possible prices should be marked on your donations.

Goods may be brought on the sale night, or preferably to the October meeting, or left at 23 Edward Pde, Wentworth Falls. Enquiries: please phone Dick Rushton (58-6746) or Winsome Gregory (57-1573).

<u>UNFINANCIAL MEMBERS</u> if a red dot appears in this space....., we have not received your Subscription for 1979, if 2 dots are shown then 1978 and 1979 are owing.